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 2  Looking Back...
See what was happening 5 and 10 years ago at this fire department.

Hooray for May!! It’s finally going to get warm!  Anyway, I’ll apologize ahead of time for this month’s newsletter.  It’s a little dry, but here’s what’s going on this month (at least it’s not as long)
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Stations
Since the last printing of the newsletter, another change has come about concerning the “mini” remodel of Station 52.  The funding for that project has been temporarily put on hold.   All this means is that it will be a little longer before it is completed.  In the mean time, we’ll do our best to keep the station presentable.  More on this situation as it develops.

Jeff Smith is almost done building the new kitchen table for Station 52.  It is nearly “firefighter-proof” and should serve our needs alot better than a folding table.  Thanks to Jeff and the others who put in the time to build the table.
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Apparatus
If you didn’t get the page the other day, then this is news to you.  Rescue 51 made it’s last run and was decomissioned last week.  It was driven off by it’s new owners on Friday, May 1st.  The department who owns it now is Bentonville Fire Department.  

Tactical 52 is now out of service (as a tactical) and is running as Rescue 51 at Station 51.  Be sure to check over the truck since some of the equipment locations have changed.  It will be referred to as “Rescue 51”.

Grass 51 was moved to Station 52 and is still called “Grass 51”.  This is to help eliminate confusion with dispatch since this is a temporary measure.

Tanker 52 has also been sold and will be decomissioned in the coming weeks.  We are working on getting a loaner engine/tanker to run in it’s place until our new tanker arrives, mainly to serve as a backup engine.

The new resuce is almost finished and should be ready to be picked up on May 11th.  It will then go straight to the graphics company to get striped and then onto Donley’s to get the equipment mounted.  It will then come to Station 51 to start chauffeur’s training.  Once 75-80% of the department has been “cleared” on it, it will then be placed in official service.

The new tanker is a different story.  It will not be finished any time soon.  They had a problem getting a chassis for the truck and it could be July before it’s ready.
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Miscellaneous
Thanks to Ray and Kevin Skipper for volunteering to provide EMS protection for this year’s Center Grove After Prom.  That’s dedication when you work from Midnight to 3am!

You’ve probably heard rumors of EMAS and the possibility of them losing their affiliation with Community Hospitals.  Well, it’s not a rumor, but infact a reality.  We are working closely with EMAS as they are attempting to resolve this issue.  We will pass down information as soon as we get it.  We will certainly know more after the May 6th meeting between EMAS and Community Hospitals.  Just be aware of the situation.

If you are a golfer and would like to participate in the Red Cross Golf outing, call Pat Vehorn at the Red Cross office at 736-3721.

Rick Taylor has been promoted to Compensated Firefighter and Dan Chubb has resigned.  Congratulations Rick!

The next Reserve hiring process will begin in late May or early June. If you know someone interested, instruct them to get an application turned in as soon as possible.

Staff meetings will be on the 4th Tuesday and Wednesday of each month instead of the usual Wednesday-Thursday meetings starting in May.  Officers and staff members, please make a note of it.

A note on some happenings in the office.  If you’ve been on duty lately, you probably haven’t seen much of the battalions or Chief officers.  This is because of the increased work load involving putting together the 10 year plan, 1999 budget, and other related items.  We apologize for any inconvenience this may have caused. 

Special thanks to Lieutenant Mckee for donating the computer modem!  Now, each computer within the department has a modem.

Speaking of computers, I’m still seeing some of the same things when auditing run reports.  The three big occurances are as follows.  Be sure to always add M51 when they respond on a run with you.  Put the patient’s physician in the “Attending Physician” field on the EMS report (under the “Disposition” tab). And finally, don’t forget to zero out the patient’s temperature field. (again, unless you actually took it of course).  Other than that, no major problems this month, in fact, some of the reports have been exceptional.  Keep up the good work.
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Looking Back.....10 years ago......
May 1, 1988 - We were assisted by Travelac Fire Department on a huge grass fire.  (now that’s mutual-aid!!)

May 5, 1988 - Picked up the new red 4x4 to be called “Truck 55”. (Still in-service today as Grass 51)

May 25, 1988 - First contract with the FPDB signed tonite.

Looking Back..... 5 years ago.......
May 10, 1993 - Installed all the window air conditioners today for the summer months at Station 1 (auth Kim!)

May 30, 1993 - Emerson Fittipaldi wins the Indianapolis 500.

Birthdays
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Auxillary Corner

Till next month, Hasta la vista.
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